
NEWSLETTER N0 31 12TH OCTOBER 2023 

 

RETURN VISIT OF TEETH ON WHEELS 

Teeth on Wheels, our current school dental care providers will be returning to our school for 

their final visit this year on Monday 23rd October. Details on how you can access their services 

on this date are attached. 

 

STAFF CHANGE 

I am pleased to report that Natalie McKenna, has now commenced duties at our school as our 

Sickbay Officer. Natalie previously worked as a member of the ES team at Clyde Secondary  

College. 

 

LATE COMERS MUST REPORT TO THE SCHOOL OFFICE FIRST 

I have mentioned this before – students arriving at school after 9.00am must report to the main 

office before going to their classrooms. Unfortunately, this has not been happening in many cases. 

Please assist us in this matter. 

 PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

 

 

ALL CANTEEN ORDERS MUST BE DONE ONLINE VIA THE Qkr! APP  

BY 9:00AM  

CANTEEN IS OPEN MONDAY, WEDNESDAY & FRIDAY 



 

PARKING IN COLLINS CRESCENT 

A very frustrated resident who lives in Collins Crescent has contacted me complaining about the fact that 

parents are regularly parking their cars in front of his (and other residents) driveway before and after school. 

Please ensure that this does not continue to happen. I have told him to take the registration details of the 

cars and report them to Narre Warren Police and/or City of Casey Bylaws Officers and avoid potential  

confrontations with the drivers in question. I understand that one such confrontation did take place recently.  

 

PUPIL-FREE DAY MONDAY 6th NOVEMBER  

This is a pupil-free day for staff who will be engaged in report-writing for the children’s end of year reports. 

Please ensure that you make alternative arrangements for the supervision of your child/children on this day. 

 

CONDOLENCES 
We are all very saddened to hear of the recent passing of Donna Eaton, the mother of Savannah, a former 

student of our school. On behalf of all staff, I extend our deepest sympathies to all members of Donna’s  

family at this very sad time. 

 

FREQUENTLY ASKED QUESTIONS 

Q. When can parents check our lost property containers for their children’s lost property? 

A. Before and after school are the appropriate times for this. Please report to our administration staff at our 

front office if you wish to do this. 

 

QUOTABLE QUOTE 

‘It’s a lonely world indeed, locked up in your own thoughts for too long.’ 

 PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

 

NOTICES AND PAYMENTS DUE: 
 

Grade 5B Kindergarten Visit    Monday 16th October  

Helmeted Honeyeater Permission  Tuesday 17th October 

Grade 4 Camp Payment    Friday 27th October  

 

DIARY DATES: 
 

 

Grade 5B Kindergarten Visit   Wednesday 18th October  

Helmeted Honeyeater Excursion   Friday 20th October  

Teeth on Wheels     Monday 23rd October - Friday 27th October  

Curriculum Day (No students at school) Monday 6th November 

Melbourne Cup Day (Public Holiday) Tuesday 7th November  

Prep - 2 Athletics Day   Friday 10th November  

Grade 4 Camp     Wednesday 15th Nov - Friday 17th Nov 

Grade 5 Camp     Wednesday 22nd Nov -  Friday 24th Nov 

 
 

HAVE YOU CHANGED YOUR  

ADDRESS OR PHONE NUMBER? 
 

Please ensure you let the school office know if you have changed address or updated 

mobile phones with new numbers. This information alleviates stressful situations  

for students when they are ill and we cannot contact parents. 



 

RELATIONSHIPS AND SEXUAL HELATH IN PRIMARY SCHOOLS 

This evening at 6:00 PM - 7:00 PM AEST (1 hour) Parents of students in years 5 will be 

invited to attend an online parent information session, exploring content from the  

Relationship and Sexual Health in Primary Schools program. This event will be run by 

Sexual Health Victoria. Angela Maskery and Kerry Worthington will deliver the content of 

the program to the grade 5 students. We strongly recommend that parents attend this 

information session in preparation for the program to be delivered to the students this 

term. The link to access the session has been emailed to parents this morning.  

 

BORROWING CLOTING FROM SICKBAY 

We have many children who are required to borrow clothing items from sick bay. Could 

those families please ensure that these items are washed and returned as soon as  

possible. It is a good idea to pack a change of clothes in your children’s school bag in case 

of accidents and emergencies.  

 

RESPECTFUL RELATIONSHIPS 

Myth: Respectful Relationships teaches radical gender theory. 

Fact: Respectful Relationships does not teach radical gender theory. It is a primary  

prevention initiative to reduce family violence. Respectful Relationships promotes respect 

and gender equality and helps students learn how to build healthy relationships. 

 

SCHOOL  ATTENDANCE  

Going to school every day is the single most important part of 

your child’s education. Students learn new things at school every 

day. Students who are regularly absent from school are at risk of 

missing fundamental aspects of their educational and social  

development. The Victorian Governments “Everyday Counts”  

initiative promotes the fact that regular school attendance  

enables students to maximise their full potential and to actively  

participate and engage in their learning. It is important that children develop habits or 

regular attendance at an early age. Children with attendance of 80 per cent or less (that 

is, 40 days or more absenteeism per year) may be significantly disadvantaged in their 

learning.  If you are having attendance issues with your child, please let your child’s  

teacher know so we can work together to get your child to school every day. Our  

Assistant Principal or school staff will contact you if there are any concerns about your 

child’s attendance or punctuality. Remember EVERYDAY COUNTS! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Sandra McCrum, Angela Maskery and Sharyn King 



 

 

 

 

 

 

      

 

 

 

 
 

 

Congratulations to the following  

students who received class awards recently. 

 

Please note- only students with publicity 

approval will be listed in the newsletter. 

 

School Tours and 2024 Enrolments are now open! 
 
Tours will be held on Tuesdays, Wednesdays and Thursdays. 

Bookings are essential, please contact the office on 9709 6700. 

 

For all those families who have a sibling starting prep next year, please inform the office if you 

have not already done so. 

 

If you know of any friends or family who are interested in  

attending Berwick Lodge next year, please ask them to contact 

the office on 9709 6700 or they can send an email to  

berwick.lodge.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

 

 



 

RESPECTFUL RELATIONSHIPS  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This week Prep B and their buddies from across 6P and 6W have been introduced to a 

new media project that will take place over the term. The students will be creating a 

video for each topic of our Respectful Relationships curriculum to discuss what it 

means to them and how it can be demonstrated in different scenarios. The students will 

be writing scripts, recording, producing and editing these videos. We hope to share 

these videos with the school community once completed.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 



 

Parents may bring in food treats to celebrate 

their child’s birthday. 
  

However, this treat must be individually commercially packaged with ingredients  

listed (ie: fun-size chocolate) and distributed to students at the end of the school day.   

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

If your child forgets their lunch, and a sandwich is 

provided by the canteen, please note that this will 

incur a charge of $2. 

 

The money needs to be handed to the office as 

soon as possible.  

 

 

We would appreciate any donations of  

underwear in its original packaging for our sickbay. Please 

note, these must be brand new. 
 

Do you have any clothing that your child may have 

borrowed from sickbay? 
 

If so, can you please wash and return these 

items as soon as possible. 



 

BOOK DRIVE 

 

A huge THANK YOU to everyone who has already dropped off some books for the library. There is still 

one more week to donate any new or pre-loved books to add to the library collection. Books must be in 

great condition and be appropriate for primary aged students.  

We are excited to get these new items onto our shelves for students to borrow. 
 

As always, please return or re-borrow your books by their return date and don’t 

forget to bring a library bag to safely transport our precious books home. 

 

Happy Reading, 

Mrs Tsekouras and Ms Taylor 

 
Issue 7 of the Scholastic Book Club is now available. This issue has loads of great items available, from 

new books to latest releases in some very popular series, as well as Christmas books and activities for the 

holidays. 
 

There are QR codes to view book content, puzzles, colouring pages and guides to favourite book  

characters. There is also access to 50 extra, heavily discounted books, on 

the back page by using LOOP orders. These are available until sold out. 

 

The GIFT function is available to use on orders that need to be kept a  

surprise. If you use this, we will contact you to collect your items from the 

office rather than distributing them to your child. 

The final day to order from this issue is Thursday 19th October at 

5.00pm. 
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